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The Cutthroat Chronicles
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	Annual Summer Picnic

Wednesday, July 10th 

6:30 PM

At our gracious hosts Ann & Mike Miller’s home

(Same Location as Last Year)

From Exit 113 off I-15 ( near Dad’s Frontier Pies)  Take a RIGHT on 800 E (New Sweden Highway) past the Army-Navy store. Turn right (west) on Woodville Road. .Turn left on 750 East. Go to the end of the road where a pine grove comes into view. Pass the pine grove and you are in Miller’s front

yard.

Provided: Main Dish, condiments, soft drinks (BYOB).  

Bring your own chairs

Bring your stories

Last name begins with A-L: Bring Salad or Desert Item

Last name begins with L-Z: Bring Munchy Item
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Hello Gary,

This is a belated thank you and expression of sincere appreciation for the 2013 Conservation Award presented by the Snake River Cutthroats Chapter of Trout Unlimited.  I'm very sorry that I was unable to attend.

This award is truly an honor because it comes from those who love and appreciate the South Fork, Henrys Fork, and Main Snake Rivers.  The Upper Snake Rivers land conservation program has been a team effort of collaboration with many agencies, non-profit organizations, and land owners who share a common vision. It's really satisfying to know that the restoration work of the Snake River Cutthroats has complimented land conservation efforts to conserve the wild and primitive nature of the rivers as well as the rich and diverse resources that they support.  

  
Again my gratitude for receiving this prestigious award. It is a great honor.

Warm regards,

Karen Rice






     Oct 18

Lower Blackfoot River  (Host:  Bruce Staples)

At 8:00 am.  Meet at Dad's south of Idaho Falls for breakfast.  Leave for 
the river

at 9:00 am.  This is a wading trip.  Excellent stream to fish with nymphs and other 

wet flies (casbas@ida.net).

      Oct 26

Chesterfield Reservoir  (Host:  Dave Pace  &                       )



At 8:00 am.  Meet at Dad's south of Idaho Falls for breakfast.  Leave for 




the reservoir at 9:00 am.  It is a 2 hour trip there.  This is a float tube, 




pontoon or boat trip.  Nymphs and jigs have worked  well

	





At last count, the tiny town of Leadore, Idaho had a population of 105  (at least on a temporary basis).Last weekend, the population swelled by more than 40 as volunteers from the Snake River 
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Cutthroat Chapter of Trout Unlimited completed their 25th annual workday to benefit fish in Lemhi County.

Paul Patterson of Idaho Falls and Buck Goodrich of Shelley have made all 25 workdays. The two have been part of restoring or protecting 37.5 miles of central Idaho mountain streams. Neither fishes here -- the South Fork of the Snake and other blue-ribbon trout waters are much closer to home for the two expert anglers. But that's not the point, Goodrich said, showing no signs of fatigue from shoveling rocks in Canyon Creek to fortify the log he and several others had just placed across the creek. By next year, the place below the log where Goodrich stood will be a plunge pool, an excellent place to rest for young chinook salmon, steelhead or rainbow trout. "Fly-fishing is something special," Goodrich said, "and I believe as someone who has enjoyed fly-fishing, I have an obligation to leave something better than I found it."

On this day, that means tackling Canyon Creek, just a few miles north of Leadore on the dirt highway that eventually climbs and then drops to Clark Canyon Reservoir in Montana.

Salmon-Challis National Forest fish biologist Dan Garcia's best guess is the creek was straightened in the early years of the 20th century to accommodate tracks for the Gilmore & Pittsburgh Railroad.

Garcia, who has been part of 20 of the Cutthroats' 25 workdays, helps direct the placement of large rocks, logs and willows along the bank, all designed to make fish feel more at home in what for salmon and steelhead is some of their most inland habitat.

Usually stuck untangling more government paperwork than fishing line, Garcia admitted: "These projects recharge my batteries. There is something about 20 or 40 people who are willing to give up their weekends, pay for their fuel and come all this way out here to help. Not only does the Forest Service very much appreciate this, but it's also appreciated by me, and especially by the fish."

Patterson, chapter vice president, said the appreciation shown by people in Lemhi County is why the group has kept coming back since its first project in 1988. "We've developed very good relationships here. The Forest Service fish biologists from the beginning were looking at innovations to bring the fish back," Patterson said.

He said Lemhi County ranchers also have offered ways to improve water quality and fish habitat.

"When we came up the first year, some county commissioners came out and shook our hands," Goodrich said. "This is neat country, and it's neat the way people have appreciated what we do."


We originally scheduled this trip for June 21st. But family commitments and work schedules moved it up to June 13th.

Leaving town heading north on Highway 20 at 6 AM on June 15th the weather looked ominous to say the least. To the northeast dark clouds prevailed, and sure enough light rain began spattering our wind shield. For Logan, Howard and I this was not a good sign. Jason, the “rookie” watched us with foreboding. Into West Yellowstone. Sure enough, it rained cold cats and dogs and did not look like letting up. But we forged on anyhow. Lo and behold by the time we reached Old Facefull, the clouds parted and the sun shown. We arrived at the Delacey Creek trailhead with NO WIND and blue sky then dawned our packed float tubes. 

The three-mile walk down the excellent trail, dry and free of downed trees went by surprisingly mosquito free (I’ll bet it is not like that now!), and the lake beckoned with a nearly calm surface. Out onto the lake in search of the weed beds we went just before noon. Within a few casts Logan and I had a double. And so it went  he trick here is to use a full sinking line to get down to the weed beds. Then a black leech, small bead head peacock leech, scud pattern or small fly rod jig (tungsten, of course) would be nearly irresistible to the juvenile macks, averaging around eighteen inches, brookies and browns. 

For the most part the weather was great until just after mid afternoon when we were winged by first one, then a second thundershower. This did not harm the fishing, but by 4:30 PM the lake became rougher as gale winds turned its surface into three foot white caps. So we “hung it up.” Then came the tough part: the three-mile walk out to the trailhead.  It seemed a lot more like ten miles until through the trees we heard motors of traffic passing by on the Old Faithful-West Thumb highway. That was the first human noise we heard since just before noon. It’s tough to find a fishing location like that any more. I can think of a few others, and I cherish them.

We made it to West Yellowstone’s Three Bears Restaurant for buffalo burgers and roast beef sandwiches. Then came the 100-mile plus drive home and stories reliving the day. So it was a day of great company, no human noise on the largest roadless lake left in the lower forty-eight states.


       Smerf Emerger


This pattern by our friend Jack Dennis has a big following amongst Jackson Hole fly-fishers.Use it as an all-purpose mayfly emerger.

Hook: #16-26 TMC 9300

Thread: Olive 8/0 UNI-Thread

Bead: Green glass

Shuck: Orange Z-Lon fibers, length of body

Body: Black and olive twisted Flashabou strands, 1 each

Thorax: Olive dubbing with small amounts of brown and gray dubbings mixed in

   Legs: Hungarian partridge fibers
Wrap a thread base on rear two-thirds of shank to secure the twisted Flashabou fiber body. Superfine Dubbing works best for size 18 and smaller flies. Dub the thorax about the same diameter as the glass bead. Remove the point of a Hungarian partridge feather and lay 8 to 10 fibers remaining on stem on either side of bead. Tie down so tips stick out on sides to simulate legs and cut away feather remainder. Dub over stubs and tie off.
	
Wednesday, July 10th                       Summer picnic, 6:30 PM Mike and Ann Miller’s Home

Throughout the summer                   See outings schedule above

Wednesday, October 2nd                            SRC Board Meeting, 6:30 PM Shilo Inn, Idaho Falls

Wednesday, October 9th                   Membership meeting, 6:30 PM, Shilo Inn, Idaho Falls

                                                          Guest TBA             
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Snake River Cutthroats


Club Officers	Senior Advisors


President:  Gary Barnes (208-538-7881)	


Past President:  Dave Pace (208-529-9290)	Jimmy Gabettas


Vice President  Paul Patterson (208-524-4377)                               Allan Woolley


VP Conservation  Bob Starck (208-589-9339)	Buck Goodrich


VP Youth:  Cloyd Bland (208 756-7304)	Scott Long


Membership:  Carol Staples (208-522-9242)	Jim Mathias


Treasurer:  Jim Mathias (208-684-4200)	Bruce Staples


Secretary:  Logan Cutts (208-346-2066)	Paul Patterson


Historian/Newsletter:  Bruce Staples (208-522-9242)	Marv Stucki


Education:  Jeff Armstrong (208-522-7005)	


Programs:  Wade Allen ( 208-390-3130) & Marv Stucki  (208-524-1825)


Web Site: Tim Woodard (208-201-1669)


Outtings:  Ron Scott (208-745-7283)	


	


Board of Directors	


3 Yr Directors	


Rory Cullen, Mike Miller, Ross Slayton 


2 Yr Directors


Matt Woodard, John Lent, Roger Blew


1 Yr Directors


George Klomp, Shane Cherry, Christina Asante














Electronic Newsletters Available


For those still receiving hard copies of the newsletter via standard mail, but would prefer to receive it via email, please send your email address to Carol Staples, our membership chair at casbas@ida.net.  





Fewer mailings mean more 


dollars for conservation projects.


The fish will appreciate your 


cost saving efforts. 








Calendar
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Fly of the Month





UPCOMING EVENTS





Annual Picnic	


        Ann & Mike Miller’s Home   		


Wednesday, July 10th, 6:30 PM
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A Message from the President by Gary Barnes














A  Sincere Thank You











Shoshone Lake Trip


Bruce Staples
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Volunteering for Fish


Trout Unlimited volunteers mark 25th anniversary of improving fish habitat


                                                          By GINA KNUDSON news@ postergister.com�news@postregister.com�
�
new@postregister.com





Upcoming Outings


Ron Scott
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